
 

 

August 26, 2022 
   
VIA USPS AND EMAIL 
 
Betty Burnett 
General Manager 
South Orange County Wastewater Authority  
34156 Del Obispo Street 
Dana Point, CA 92629  
 
Re: Notice of MNWD Operation of Advanced Wastewater Treatment Facilities at the Joint 

Regional Plant 
 
Dear Betty: 
 
 On August 22, 2002, the Board of Directors of the Moulton Niguel Water District 
(“MNWD”) directed staff to provide notice to SOCWA that MNWD will resume operating its 
Advanced Wastewater Treatment facilities at the Regional Treatment Plant.  This letter shall 
serve as written notice that on November 1, 2022, Moulton Niguel Water District will resume 
all operation and maintenance obligations for the Advanced Wastewater Treatment (“AWT”) 
facilities at the Joint Regional Plant pursuant to the PC 17 Agreement and its amendments. 
 
 We appreciate the cooperation of SOCWA and its staff as MNWD undertakes the 
transition of the operation of this critical MNWD facility.  We look forward to continuing to 
work with SOCWA staff to ensure a smooth transition of the operation and maintenance of the 
AWT.  Rod Woods and Jesus Garibay will lead this effort from the MNWD team and will serve as 
your primary points of contact.  However, please do not hesitate to reach out to Matt Collings 
or myself at any time.    
 
Very truly yours, 
MOULTON NIGUEL WATER DISTRICT 
 
 
Joone Lopez 
General Manager  

 
cc: MNWD Board of Directors 

Project Committee 17 Member Agencies 
 Matt Collings, MNWD Assistant General Manager 
 Rod Woods, MNWD Director of Engineering 


